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Purpose of Report: The purpose of this report is to ensure the Service Delivery Committee 
can make an informed decision on either removing, repairing, or 
replacing the Town Centre Public Bins on Bell Street in Wigston. 

Report Summary: The Review of Town Centre Public Bins report is a summary of the 
current condition of the bins and an approximate cost to replace the 
bins (as set out in Paragraph 2). 

Recommendation(s): A. The metal style bins currently in place are removed or 
replaced as soon as is reasonably practicable.  

B. Retrofit suitable replacement lids for the damaged bins 
(subject to availability). 

Senior Leadership, 
Head of Service, 
Manager, Officer and 
Other Contact(s): 

David Gill (Head of Law and Democracy / Monitoring Officer) 
(0116) 257 2626 
David.Gill@oadby-wigston.gov.uk 
 
Stuart Marbrook (Corporate Assets Manager) 
(0116) 257 2852 
Stuart.Marbrook@oadby-wigston.gov.uk 
 
Zach Bradford (Safety & Resilience Officer) 
(0116) 257 2866 
Zach.Bradford@oadby-wigston.gov.uk 

Strategic Objectives: Our Economy (SO3) 

Vision and Values: Not applicable 

Report Implications:- 

Legal: There are no implications directly arising from this report. 

Financial: There are no implications directly arising from this report. 

Corporate Risk 
Management: 

No corporate risk(s) identified 

Equalities and Equalities 
Assessment (EA): 

There are no implications arising from this report. 
EA not applicable 

Human Rights: There are no implications arising from this report. 

Health and Safety: There are no implications arising from this report. 

Statutory Officers’ Comments:- 
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Head of Paid Service: The report is satisfactory. 

Chief Finance Officer: The report is satisfactory. 

Monitoring Officer: The report is satisfactory. 

Consultees: None. 

Background Papers: None.  

Appendices: None. 

 

1. Background 

1.1 In total there are 7 ‘metal style’ bins placed in various locations outside of the shops 
throughout Bell Street.  

1.2 The current condition of these bins is poor, as of writing this report 4 of the 7 total bins are 
missing lids.  

1.3 As per SO3, carrying out either of the recommendations below will ensure Bell Street 
remains an inviting place to visit. 

2. Cost of Replacement or Removal 

2.1 The total cost to remove the bins will be approximately £500. 

2.2 The total cost to replace all of the bins like for like will be approximately £3,500. 

2.3 The total cost to replace the bin lids is unknown, as the style and design may have been 
discontinued. 

3. Recommendations 

3.1 It is recommended that all the bins are removed or replaced as soon as is reasonably 
practicable. 

3.2 Alternatively, the damaged bin lids could be replaced (subject to availability, although it is 
likely that the style and design may have been discontinued given the age of the bins). 

 

 

 

 


